
Autumn Annual General Meeting  

                    Saturday October 4th 1952  

 

Present: Mr T H E D Turner (Captain) in the Chair and 60 members. 

 

The Captain opened the Meeting by extending a hearty welcome to the Members present.  

 

The Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on May 3rd 1952 were read and approved. 

 

Election of Captain. 

It was moved by Mr A Hobson and seconded by Mr J H Firth that Mr T H E D Turner be elected for a 

further term of one year as Captain. Carried with acclamation. 

 

Mr Turner returning thanks for the confidence shewn by the members in re-electing him to the office 

of Captain gave a brief resume of his experience as Captain, he gave a resumé of his experiences as 

Captain during the past year, he had been very happy in the position because he felt that he had the 

loyal support of all the Members, he made an appeal to the Members to support the Building Fund, 

the Club House required quite an amount of repairs doing to the fabric which would be of 

considerable expense, also he mentioned several improvements to the course that were intended to 

be done during the winter months. 

 

Election of Treasurer: - 

Mr N L Wright proposed by Mr J H Firth, seconded by Mr F Cooper - carried unanimously. 

 

Election of Secretary: - 

Mr E Rowley proposed by Mr W O Bolt, seconded by Mr H H Cawthron - carried unanimously. 

 

Election of Five members to the Committee: -  

There following nominations were submitted to the meeting: - 

V Haworth Proposed by T H E D Turner Sec by E Rowley 
W O Bolt Proposed by H Schofield Sec by A Lees 
N S Dale Proposed by F J Rowley Sec by M L Hall 
J Harrop Proposed by S Cartwright Sec by S H Battersby 

 

A ballot was taken & the Captain declared the following elected. 

Messrs W O Bolt, N S Dale, J Harrop for three years and V Haworth for One Year. 

 

Election of Auditors: 

Mr N Sykes proposed by T H E D Turner, sec by N S Dale 

Mr W G Baker proposed by T H E D Turner sec by N S Dale – Carried unanimously. 

 

A hearty vote of thanks were accorded to the Committee, Treasurer, Secretary, House Secretary and 

Handicap Secretary on the proposition of Mr W Derbyshire seconded by Mr H F Haselden. 

 

 

 



The Captain presented the trophies, mementos and runner-up prizes for Season 1952 to the 

following: 

 Winner Runner Up 

Captain’s Prize Mr S Doohan Mr L Butlin 

Kenworthy Cup Mr W Walker   Mr W Derbyshire   

Payne Bowl Mr H Greaves   Mr H Schofield 

Hall Cup Mr H F Haselden   Mr C Cooper   

War Trophy Mr E Braithwaite Mr P A Jones   

Aitken Cup Mr N S Dale Mr J Lewis 

W H Andrew Cup Mr H F Haselden  Mr R Goodall   

Four Ball Bogey Competition Winners 
Mr W Walker & Mr J Buckley 6 Up 

 

On the proposal of Mr S Doohan seconded by Mr W Walker  it was resolved that the best thanks of 

the Members be accorded to those who had so generously given prizes for Competitions during the 

past season. 

 

Proposed by Mr J Wills, seconded by Mr E S Jones that the best thanks of the Members be accorded 

to the retiring Auditors Mr W Lowe and Mr E F Widdop for their very valuable services given to the 

Club over a number of years, also that the Secretary write them thanking them for such services. 

Carried unanimously. 

 

The Ex-Captain, Mr A Hobson proclaimed that he had a pleasant duty to perform by way of making a 

presentation to the Captain of a picture. This was a tribute from the Wanderers Social Committee as 

a token of comradeship. The Captain replied thanking the donors very sincerely for their kind 

thought and generosity. 

 

The Captain then enquired if any Member had anything to propose or suggest under the item on the 

Agenda – Any other Business. 

 

Mr W Derbyshire complained that a particular competition was given in the Calendar for 1952 to be 

played under a certain system of handicap, but when entering the Competition he found that 

another system of handicapping had been introduced. He contended that any Competition given in 

the Calendar should be played as shewn in that Calendar. 

 

Mr Rawle suggested that a Meal be provided for Junior Members on the day when their Competition 

is played. 

 

A hearty vote of thanks to the Captain for presiding terminated the Meeting. 

T H E D Turner 

2/5/53 



 

 


